180 copies RRM.

WATERLOO COLLEGE

FRESHMAN

ORIENTATION

SEPTEMBER - 23 - 26/53

WATERLOO COLLEGE

AFFILIATED WITH THE UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN ONTARIO WATERLOO, ONTARIO

Dear Student:

Your College means only as much to you, as you make it mean.

It is assumed, that in attending College you are here to better equip yourself for life after Graduation. If you come here for the sole purpose of procuring a pass mark in your examinations, you are, to a large extent, wasting the money that is being invested to make your College education possible.

To excel in your academic work will be your primary objective. Most students who properly organize their study programmes, and keep up to date with them, will find ample time to participate in one or more of the extra curricular College activities. The experience gained in such activities will be valuable assets to you after graduation.

The extra curricular activities at Waterloo are sufficiently varied so that all students may find one or more in which they have the ability to excel.

You will be well advised to make an early selection of the one or more activities in which you intend to participate. Then having made the selection, sign up for it with a determination to serve faithfully and to the best of your ability.

On behalf of the College Administration and Faculty, I assure you that we accept you as students who are coming here with a desire to uphold and further improve the honour of a Christian College - Waterloo. With this objective in mind, we will organize curselves to work together, as a team, in an effort to excel.

Yours very truly,

WATERLOO COLLEGE

President.

JGHagey: mch

OUR COLLEGE SONG

(Your first memory lesson)

Waterloo, we'll praise thee ever
As in days of old;
We will always keep on high
The Purple and the Gold,
Always will thy sons and daughters
Faithful be and true;
They will always hold thy name in rev'rence,
WATERLOO!

On the track, On the field, Waterloo ne'er will yield.

We will battle on to vict'ry
As the years roll by
Carrying thy standard bravely,
Holding it on high;
Always will we sing thy praises
Old yet ever new;
No one e'er shall bring thy name dishonour,
WATERLOO!

WATERLOO COLLEGE

AFFILIATED WITH THE UNIVERSITY OF WESTERN ONTARIO WATERLOO, ONTARIO

. September 23, 1953

Dear Frosh:

Welcome to Waterloo College!

As you enter the halls of Waterloo College, you will make the acquaintance of many new, exciting friends who will in some way influence your thoughts and actions throughout life.

For the greater part of the next three or four years, Waterloo College will be your 'home'. We, of the Frosh Welcoming Committee, hope to do our best to make you feel at home during your first few days here. A 'big sister' or 'big brother' will acquaint you with the College, places of interest in the Twin Cities, churches, bus service, theatres, etc.

On Wednesday evening, September 23rd you are invited to attend the Annual "Get Acquainted Wiener Roast and Dance" on the College Campus and in the gymnasium. Seniors, Sophomores, Juniors and Freshmen, and the K-W nursing class will be there.

Before initiations commence we feel sure you will be convinced that Waterloo is the place for you. You will understand why Waterloo is growing; you will understand why so many are proud of Waterloo and are so ready to boast that Waterloo is their Alma Mater. And you too, will want to join the evergrowing throng of those who sing -

Waterloo, we'll praise thee ever
As in days of old,
We will always keep on high
The purple and the gold ----

On behalf of the Student Body, we of the Frosh Welcoming Committee consider it a pleasure and a privilege to bid you "Welcome to Waterloo College". May your stay here be a pleasant, wholesome and profitable experience.

Sincerely,

THE FROSH WELCOMING COMMITTEE

Chairman.

STUDENT ORGANIZED ACTIVITIES

STUDENT LEGISLATIVE EXECUTIVE

This is the student governing body. Its membership is elected by the student body at large. Its members consist of elected representatives from each student organization, and class year.

It governs all student extra curricular activities.

This organization is assigned the responsibility of controlling the allocation of disbursements from the fund procured for this purpose from students! fees.

ATHLETICS

All athletic activities at Waterloo are under the supervision of the College Athletic Director. In addition to the one year required Physical Education course, the athletic programmes listed below, are available to all Waterloo students.

MEN'S Athletics are conducted under the rules and regulations of the Canadian Inter-Collegiate Athletic Union, of which Waterloo College is a member.

WOMEN'S Athletics are conducted under the regulations of the Inter-Western League, consisting of Western University College, Brecia Hall, AlmaCollege, and Waterloo College. This League holds three meets for track and field, volleyball, and badminton and swimming - one in London, one in St. Thomas, and one in Waterloo.

1. Basketball

A Varsity team is entered in the intermediate grouping of the Western Ontario Conference of the C.I.A.U. along with teams from O.A.C., Western and McMaster.

2. Badminton

A Varsity team is entered in the senior C.I.A.U. badminton meet.

3. Football

The Varsity team plays scheduled games with Huron College, and O.A.C. (There is not suitable C.I.A.U. grouping available at present.)

4. Hockey

A Varsity team is entered in the Western Ontario conference along with teams from U. of T., O.A.C., McMaster, and Western.

5. Swimming

The Y.W. and Y.M.C.A. pool is made available for students interested in this sport.

6. Track and Field

A Varsity team is entered in the Western Ontario Conference meet along with teams from O.A.C., U. of T., McMaster, and Western. The Ontario-Quebec conference meet is also open to Waterloo athletes without outstanding ability.

CHORAL SINGING

Under the capable supervision of Dr. Leupold, there is ample opportunity for all students with vocal talent to participate in choir singing.

DEBATING CLUB

The activities of the Debating Club lead to participation in debating tournaments with other colleges.

ATHENAEUM

The Athenaeum serves two worthy purposes:

- 1. To cultivate interest in Literature, Art, Music, and World Events
- 2. To sponsor student social activities.

FIDES DIANAE

All co-eds automatically become members of the Fides Dianae, which organization is solely devoted to the interests of girl students. Its purposes are to promote good fellowship among the girls of the College and sponsor social activities that are for girls only.

RECORD CLUB

This club makes available to all students an outstanding library of musical recordings.

INTER-VARSITY CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP

This is an inter-denominational organization that seeks to provide an opportunity for individual students to partake of Christian study and fellowship.

The objectives of it are as follows:

- a) to witness to the Lord Jesus Christ as God Incarnate and to seek to lead others to a personal faith in Him as Savior.
- b) to deepen and strengthen the spiritual life of students and others by the study of the Bible, by prayer, and by Christian fellowship.
- c) to emphasize the essential duty and privilege of every Christian to take a definite interest and share in world wide mission, to give and pray and serve where God directs.

A local chapter of this national organization is established on the campus of Waterloo College.

NATIONAL FEDERATION OF CANADIAN UNIVERSITY STUDENTS

A chapter of N.F.C.U.S. is established at Waterloo College. The national organization interests itself in all things that are, in general, of value to Canadian University students.

Working with the national organization, our students procure the broadening influence of co-operating with the students of nineteen other universities. We are privileged to send one voting delegate to the association's annual convention plus other nonvoting delegates.

We contribute toward the national association an amount equal to 20¢ per student. This money is included in student tuition.

LUTHERAN STUDENT ASSOCIATION

The Lutheran Student Association of America is an autonomous fellowship of college men and women which invites the 75,000 Lutheran students in the United States and Canada to participate in the activities.

The aim of the Association is to strengthen Christian students on every campus in their faith.

The Lutheran Student Association of Waterloo College was organized in 1945 and since that time has remained active in promoting the aims of the national association. It has sponsored annual conferences, annual retreats, fellowships for Young People's Groups, and semi-monthly meetings for its members.

STUDENT PUBLICATIONS

Student Publications serve more than one worthy purpose. In addition to disseminating information, they give students an opportunity to procure at least a slight idea of what is involved in the publishing business. Many successful reporters and editors have had their appetite for journalism whetted by their work on College publications.

COLLEGE CORD

This printed publication, which is edited in its entirety by the student body, serves a dual purpose. In addition to giving students a printed record of the activities at College during their term, it keeps the alumni informed of activities at their Alma Mater.

The students who serve on the staff of the College Cord have an opportunity to become familiar with the printing process. Advertising space in the publication is sold to local and national advertisers. This gives students an opportunity to gain experience in selling.

All students who are interested in journalism or advertising careers, should seek a place on the staff of the College Cord.

WATERLOO COLLEGE NEWS WEEKLY

This is a mimeographed weekly news bulletin, published by the students and for the students. Through it, all students have an opportunity to express their feelings about current conditions within the College.

Our student body has now reached the size where a publication of this type is required to keep all the students informed of what all the students are doing.

You are always at liberty to submit material for this publication, but remember that its success depends as much upon the attention that is given it, as upon the material that is in it.

COLLEGE ORGANIZED ACTIVITIES

The following activities or enterprises, are organized and operated by the College for its students. All students are invited to avail themselves of the opportunities provided through these enterprises.

DINING HALL

All students have good reason to feel proud of the new dining hall and kitchen, with its fine equipment. Its very deluxe appearance and furnishings are a challenge to our ability to respect and protect the better things of life. It is the desire of the Administration to make our new dining hall of maximum service to our students. In doing so, we expect that you will honour the privileges provided and so conduct yourself, that you will in no way be guilty of marring the appearance of the room or its furnishings.

Following is the schedule for the serving of meals:

Breakfast 8 - 8.30 p.m.

Luncheon 12.20-12.40 p.m. (Dinner served on Sunday)

Dinner 5.45 - 6.10 p.m. (Supper served on Sunday)

The new dining hall provides an opportunity for us to fulfill a long felt need at the College - that of providing canteen service during mornings and afternoons. Coffee, milk, soft drinks, and doughnuts will be served for approximately two hours during the morning and two hours during the afternoon, at the times as listed.

Morning 9.40 - 11.30 a.m.

Afternoon 2.45 - 4.45 p.m.

In the mornings, the dining hall must be cleared by 11.30, and in the afternoons by 4.45. This means that no food or beverages will be served after 11.20 in the morning, and 4.35 in the afternoon. The kitchen help must have sufficient time to prepare the meals.

All purchases in the dining hall must be made by means of tickets, procurable at the General Office.

The following four types of tickets are available:

- 1. Boarding Club Ticket (7 days a week)

 These are for students who plan to use the dining hall regularly, 7 days a week. The cards are to be purchased monthly, and enable students to procure full time board at the low rate of \$9.10 per week.
- 2. Boarding Club Cards (5 days a week)

 These are designed for students who wish to go home over the week-end, and will not be using the dining hall during Saturday and Sunday. For such students, they provide meals at the low rate of \$7.00 per week. These cards may not be used on Saturdays or Sundays. Boarding Club students must select at time of purchasing tickets which ticket they wish, the five or seven day a week ticket. Neither of these tickets are transferable, and must bear the signature of the purchaser. Both of them are for standard meals only, although additional food may be purchased for any meal by using the canteen ticket described below.
- 3. Day Student Luncheon Tickets

 Standard luncheons will be served at the low rate of 50¢ per meal. A luncheon ticket for five, ten, fifteen or twenty meals may be purchased.
- 4. Canteen Cards

 These cards are marked by pennies, and may be used for all dining hall purchases. The amount of the purchase made will be punched on the card.

Either meal tickets or canteen cards must be used in the dining hall. No cash will be accepted.

BOOK STORE

All text books may be purchased at the College Book Store in the General Office.

A limited supply of prescribed texts is stocked at the beginning of the term. Students are requested to order their books early, as it is impossible to estimate the demand before College opens.

Students placing orders for books are obligated to purchase them when they arrive.

For the convenience of students, a stock of stationery, College crests, etc., are also carried in the Book Store.

Students who wish to sell or purchase used books, may do so through the Book Store. In leaving books for sale at the Book Store, the students will set their own selling price. A 10% handling charge is made by the Book Store.

CHAPEL

At 9.20 every morning from Monday to Friday, a twenty-minute service of prayer and praise is held in the College Chapel. Once a week, a brief sermon is given by one of the Professors. Visiting church leaders from outside and abroad are frequently heard in chapel periods. A list of the month's services and speakers is always posted on the bulletin board.

The first chapel service will be held on Monday, September 28th. Freshmen are particularly urged to attend this service, as the chaplain will explain the forms of service and devotions that are used throughout the year.

Our chapel capacity is limited, but every effort will be made to accommodate all students who wish to enjoy this blessed privilege.

CANADIAN OFFICERS! TRAINING CORPS

- 1. The Canadian Officers' Training Corps offers undergraduates a unique opportunity to qualify themselves for a commission in the Canadian Army, either Active or Reserve, through the training program especially designed to meet their requirements.
- Students are eligible who are:
 - a) British subjects between the ages of 18 and 22; in the case of men who were on active service during the war 1939-45, these requirements may be varied to allow a higher age of entry.
 - b) Of a physical standard suitable for the Canadian Army, Active Force.
 - c) Following a course of study leading to a recognized degree.
- 3. The training provided falls into two categories:
 - a) Theoretical training a 40-hour course of lectures on military subjects given during the academic year. (20 hours during the first year)
 - b) Practical training a series of attachments during the summer months to Corps Schools of the Canadian Army, Active Force.
 - c) Students of Waterloo College may be offered the choice of enrolling in any one of the following Corps, according to their preference and their academic course: Royal Canadian Armoured Corps, Royal Canadian Artillery, Royal Canadian Infantry Corps, Royal Canadian Army Service Corps, Royal Canadian Ordnance Corps.

granted the rank of "Officer Cadet" and hold that rank throughout the military training program. They are, therefore, eligible for the pay of that rank for every full day of military duty. The basic rate of pay for that rank is \$162.00 per month. Students will receive pay at this rate for every day spent in summer camp up to a maximum of four months, and also for attendance at lectures during the winter. For this purpose, attendance at 4 hours of lectures is counted as one day's duty.

Students are advised to give some thought to this matter, talk it over with Professor Clark and with students who have had experience in training, and make an early application if they wish to do so.

Students wishing to apply for C.O.T.C. training should present themselves to Professor Clark before November 1, 1953, after which date no applications will be considered.

STUDENT HEALTH INSURANCE

Health and accident insurance is compulsory for all fulltime students. The cost of it is included in the regular tuition.

Each student receives an insurance policy. This describes the benefits and the conditions under which claims may be made. All students are well advised to bedome thoroughly familiar with the context of their policy.

Note Especially: Claim forms are available from the Business Manager. Claims for doctors' bills, or hospitalization must be made within ten days after entering the hospital and/or receiving medical attention.

All students upon entering College, are required to have a physical examination by a practicing practitioner, and present a satisfactory certificate to that effect on or previous to registration day. No insurance claim will be paid to a student who has not taken the physical examination.